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During the course of developing this business plan, Mr. Fred Royal, Mr. George Small, and 
Mr. James Baker provided general guidance and assistance.  We extend our thanks for their 
efforts in helping us be more effective.  We would like to also express our appreciation to the 
following individuals for their input and contribution to this report:  Ms. Deborah Squires, GIS; 
and Mr. Richard Terrell. 
 
This report was prepared by AMEC Earth & Environmental, Inc.   Maureen Hartigan was 
project manager, with Elizabeth Treadway, John Styron, and Keith Readling providing 
specialized guidance to the project. 
 
Data was developed using the following materials from the Town of Chapel Hill: 

 2000 Comprehensive Plan 
 Stormwater Management Committee Final Report, Nov. 1994 
 Stormwater Management Alternatives report May 2001 
 Stormwater Utility Technical Review Committee Report January 1999 
 Stormwater Utility Development and Implementation Commission, Nov. 2001   
 Town of Chapel Hill web page 
 Annual Budget 2001-2002 
 Manager’s Recommended Budget 2002-2003 
 Manager’s Recommended Capital Improvements Program 2001-2017 
 Various papers and reports supplied by Town of Chapel Hill staff 

  
 
We thank the Town of Chapel Hill for giving us the opportunity to serve you.  We appreciate 
being able to explore ways to improve the service provided to its citizens, and help in being 
good stewards of the public trust.  We hope that our efforts will be beneficial. 


